


 

 
Pollution and Loss of Green Space 

 
If the intention is to raise the road above flood level, the impact of light, noise and air pollution on both the 

setting of the Historic Military Canal (a Scheduled Ancient Monument) and the welfare of local residents 

and wildlife needs to be analysed and the resulting actions explained.  The proposed road contravenes 

the environmental agency recommendations, since it will be within the 16m buffer zone of a waterway (the 

canal). How will sediments from any earthworks be prevented from contaminating the canal?  How will 

surface water from the proposed new road be drained and where will this effluent be received? 

 
FHDC Places and Policies Plan, adopted in September 2020 states that …harm to or loss of scheduled 

monuments should be wholly exceptional (paragraph 5.137) and goes on to say … proposals must 

acknowledge and enhance the canal’s historic significance and setting through a well considered, high 

quality, sensitive and innovative design (paragraph 5.141).  The impact of the current road proposal is 

neither sensitive nor well considered and even contravenes the environmental agency recommendations. 
 

Covenants / Restrictions / Easements 

 

A Land Registry search showed that there are covenants and restrictions on the use of this land.  The 

information available on the Land Registry website is limited. 

 

It is requested that ALL land title and deed documents be disclosed and that the Council / applicants 

provide a detailed explanation as to all relative covenants restrictions and easements. 

 

Impact on Existing Local Road Network 

 

Princes Parade is a safe, straight road that currently provides an alternative route to the A259, which is 

already very congested at peak times. An impact assessment needs to be undertaken, to ascertain risk to 

local residents with particular attention to impact on the Emergency Services. 
 
Health and Wellbeing of the Vulnerable population 

 
The current parking spaces on Princes Parade, along a stretch of more than one mile of seafront, are 

especially important to the elderly, those accompanying very young children and the less physically able. 

Those with significant physical disabilities are currently able to enjoy the sea view and air whilst in, or 

close by their vehicles. Losing this direct accessibility will impact on the physical and mental health of the 

most vulnerable. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you 
 

Amber Rase 
  

 
 

 




